## 政府總部 環境局 香港灣仔告士打道五號 税務大樓四十六樓



ENVIRONMENT BUREAU GOVERNMENT SECRETARIAT

46/F Revenue Tower, 5 Gloucester Road Wan Chai, Hong Kong

本函檔號 Our Ref: EP 86/08/64(07) Pt.6

來函檔號 Your Ref: CB/PL/EA

電話號碼 Tel No.: 2594 6727 傳真號碼 Fax No.: 2147 5834

21 January 2008

Mrs Mary TANG
Clerk to Panel
Legislative Council Secretariat
3<sup>rd</sup> Floor, Citibank Tower
3 Garden Road, Central
Hong Kong

Dear Mrs TANG,

## Panel on Environmental Affairs Meeting on 28 January 2008

Thank you for your letter dated 7 January 2008 to the Energy Efficiency and Conservation Subcommittee (EE&C Subcommittee) of Energy Advisory Committee, inviting views from the EE&C Subcommittee on the mandatory implementation of Building Energy Codes (BECs).

The EE&C Subcommittee discussed the proposal on the implementation of BECs at its meeting on 18 January 2008. The EE&C Subcommittee supported the proposed mandatory BEC. The EE&C Subcommittee suggested that the proposed scheme should be clearly defined, and sufficient manpower should be secured for implementing and monitoring of the relevant mandatory scheme. The EE&C Subcommittee also considered that existing buildings should be covered under the scheme to enhance building energy efficiency in Hong Kong. The EE&C Subcommittee also suggested that economic incentives could be provided to building developers and owners to achieve higher energy efficiency standards.

Yours sincerely

(Miss Fiona AU)

for Secretary, Energy Efficiency and Conservation Subcommittee